
Join us the First Tuesday each month at Shoney’s Restaurant 

2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton, TN 37716, Exit 122 off I-75 

(Rt. 61 Museum exit) Just north of Knoxville, Ph. 865-494-7295 

Eat at 6:00 PM & our social starts promptly at 7:00 PM 

Hope to see Y’all there!!!  
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423-907-9712 or  

email: tomkatpeck@msn.com 

Chapter B Web Site 
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Awards Coordinator 
Debbie Rhoads  
865-945-3894 

debrhoads@yahoo.com 

Hi Everyone, 
 

 I want to thank Scott, Wally and Brian for helping get last 
month’s newsletter out to you all. I also want to thank our TN-B folks 
for all their help and dedication to the Chili Cook Off effort this year. 
Takes everyone pulling together to make our event a success. We 
have a long time tradition with the 22 years of the event. Although 
the attendance was down a bit we look forward to next year’s event.  
 As you can see by the ride schedule and other pages, there is 
a lot going on even though the riding season is on hold for a couple 
more months. Spring Fling is right around the corner with the District 
winter event in a couple weeks, flyer attached. The night out at the 
Dixie Stampede sounds like a lot of fun, make sure you call early and 
secure your reservation, hopefully we can all get together going in so 
we will be able to sit together;  the info is on the flyer. The District 
web site has all the information and places where you can download 
all the registration forms and flyers. The District changed their web 
site address awhile back so make sure to mark it down in your favor-
ites. I found a link on our chapter B web site that had the old address 
and it didn’t work, finally got it fixed and you should be able to access 
the District site from the front page of www.tn-b.org 
 Make sure to look over the ride/event schedule, Brian has 
done an outstanding job pulling everyone’s ideas together and it 
looks pretty good. As always make sure to check back on the chapter 
web site for the latest changes or updates, over the period of a year 
planning there is always some adjustments and final tweaking, some 
at the last minute. We will notify you be email in such last minute 
cases. 
 Ride safe and see you all soon! 

Chapter Educator 
Jerry Ciesla (Irene) 

Ride Coordinator  
Brian Richards (Loretta) 

865-816-8212 
barljr@comcast.net 

“Couple of the Year” 2016 
Roy & Joyce Jennings 

865-256-6645 
jbjennings@comcast.net 

Membership Enhancement  
Bobbbie Beeler 
865-247-6247 

bebeeler@comcast.net 

Sunshine 
Emily Lewis 

865-938-8223 
mawmawx3tce@gmail.com 

Web Master / Newsletter Editor 
Tom & Kathy Peck  

423-907-9712 

tomkatpeck@msn.com 

Chapter B Staff  

Senior Directors 
Tom & Kathy Peck  

423-907-9712 
tomkatpeck@msn.com 

Chapter Store 
Pat Talley (Chuck) 

423-562-1962 
talleylakeside@gmail.com 

Assistant Directors 
Scott Seal (Amy) 

423-566-8250 
gwrra2003@live.com   

From Your Senior Chapter B Directors,  
Tom & Kathy Peck 

Tom 

Game Night Coordinator 
Linda Bridges (Mike) 

865-922-9266 
redsmycolor@live.com 

“Individual of the Year” 2016 

Vickie Litterell 

901-598-0205 

valitterell@gmail.com 

Treasurer 
Joann Smith 

423-562-2876 
memories1962@comcast.net 

Technical Advisor 
Brian Richards (Loretta) 

865-249-6173 
barljr@comcast.net 
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Presented Chapter B the Best 4th Quarter Newsletter Award  
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 Well, as the saying goes, another Chili Cook-

Off is in the history books.  Those of us there had our 

usual great time.  Chapter B members did it again, 

working together as a well-oiled machine, it took us 

hardly any time at all to get the Halls Senior Center 

all set up Friday afternoon (just a tad over ½ hour of 

diligent effort), the majority of the set up completed, 

then there were just a few minor tweaks left to do till 

we were able to leave for a well deserved reward din-

ner together at the BelAir Grill.  All we had left were 

some last minute things on Saturday morning before 

the fun started. 

 Speaking of BelAir 

Grill, we had the whole 

backroom to ourselves, which 

is always good as we DO like 

to talk and laugh together; that 

IS what it is all about, after all, 

the friendship and camaraderie.  

One “fly in the ointment” was 

the bright sunshine highlighting 

a couple tables, we just could 

not get the blinds to cooperate, 

so a few members changed ta-

bles.  And it took a while for the food, we think they 

tried to hold the orders till everything was done and 

deliver all of them at the same time, causing some 

members’ food to be on the cool side; oh well, we 

survived. 

 Then came the morning and we all gathered at 

the center to get ready.  Overall attendance was down, 

which was surprising as the weather was very kind to 

us this year, but we feel that those that did come had 

an enjoyable day with us.  We had plenty of chili to 

go around, and many came back for a bowl of their 

favorite after doing their voting from the ballot cups.  

One of the awardees pictures is Tom Jarrell of Tn-C 

receiving the certificate for Crow Favorite Chili.   

From the looks of everyone’s reactions, our major 

change this year of having “outside entertainment” in 

place of the usual “Chapter Challenge” went over 

very well.  Bill & Mer-

rilee were able to get 

one of their neighbors, 

Tim Lovelace, a profes-

sional comedian/

musician to come in and 

entertain us.  He put on 

quite a show, and there 

were a lot of laughs in 

the audience, as well as 

some tears as a result of 

his closing story, about 

what it means to have 

your child look up at you 

for protection and save 

them from their fears. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued 

next page 
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 A surprise to at least a cou-

ple of our chapter members was the 

announcement of this year’s Chap-

ter TN-B Couple of the Year and 

Individual of the Year.  Our con-

gratulations go out to Roy & Joyce 

Jennings, our new 2016 Couple 

of the Year, and 

Vickie Litterell, our 

new 2016 Individual 

of the Year (see their 

pictures below).  An-

other surprise to the 

chapter was the 

presentation of the 

4th Quarter Newslet-

ter award by Gary Hamilton, TN District 

Director, to Chapter TN-B; congratulations 

to Tom & Kathy! 

 Our grand prize raffle this year, pro-

vided by Vickie Litterell and 4 of her family/friends 

was totally awesome - a complete set of dolls with 

accessories, a bed with a hand-made quilted bed-

spread and pillow, bath tub, a large number of hand-

crocheted outfits including an awesome wedding 

gown and even a UT cheerleaders outfit with pom-

poms, a complete motorcycle riding outfit including 

a leather vest, leather jacket with GWRRA patch on 

the back, leather chaps, leather boots with buckles, 

and even a dew-rag.   

 The winner of this awesome doll set was Lee 

Hutchins, visiting from Michigan and cousin to 

James Whitener, TN-M Lenoir City’s Assistant 

Chapter Director.  After everything was 

over and people were leaving, I asked to 

get a picture of Lee with his prize (see 

below), congratulated him again on his 

luck, and asked if he would like our 

help in taking everything out to his ve-

hicle.  He surprised me by saying he 

had no way to get everything home and 

did we have an idea, I suggested that the 

main goal of our Chili Cook-Off was to 

raise funds for St. Jude and the Pediatric 

Brain Tumor Foundation and that 

we would be having another fund-

raiser later, so he graciously donat-

ed everything back to us so we can 

raffle it all off again at our next 

event.  I sincerely thanked him for 

his generosity, and told Tom & 

Kathy so they could thank him 

on behalf of the chapter. 

 After all our guests left, it only took a short 

period of time for that efficient team of dedicated TN

-B members to get the whole room back to its origi-

nal condition, the tables and chairs put away, floor 

swept, kitchen cleaned up, trash taken out, etc.  We 

all got out of there while it was still such a pretty 

day, and left knowing another TN-B Chili Cook-Off 

was done (and I know we, and hope some others al-

so, got out to enjoy the beautiful afternoon by a nice 

motorcycle ride).  We all deserve a resounding “Well 

Done!”   

Submitted by Brian Richards 
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 . . devoted to the care and  
upkeep of your 

Motorcycle or Trike  

 
How to properly activate a 

new battery 
  

 This article is compliments of Lewis Preston 

at Electrical Connection, 3300A Rifle Range Rd, 

Knoxville, TN 37918, 865-219-9192, their website 

is http://www.electricalconnection.com/ and as we 

finally are getting into cold weather, which is hard a 

batteries, and some of you MAY find it is time to 

put a new battery into your motorcycle, this infor-

mation may be timely for you. 

 Simply taking the battery out of the box, 

putting in acid and throwing on a quick charge will 

equal you losing a quarter of the battery life.  The 

first charge will be the base of all future charging.  

Batteries have memories.  Doing the following will 

give you the most charge capacity and the longest 

life. 

 First, get the tools you are going to need.  

You will be playing with acid, so have some safety 

glasses.  Make your mom proud.  

Also get out a good quality trickle 

charger.  I'm using one from Kisan 

Technologies. 

 Remove the foil strip. 

 Now you can see the fill 

ports.  Note they are pointed.  

That's so they will pierce the foil on 

the acid container. 

 Pull off the plastic 

cover, but hang on to it. 

That's what you use to 

seal the fill ports later on. 

 This shows the 

foil seals after being 

punctured. I forgot to get 

a pic of the before.  Just 

imagine foil covering the 

hole. 

 Oh...DO NOT 

puncture the foil. The bat-

tery will do it in the next 

step. 

 Place the acid 

container over the fill 

ports.  Make sure you 

have your safety glasses on.  Now gently push the 

acid container down puncturing the foil.  Let the 

acid drain.  Sometimes you need to lightly squeeze 

the acid container. 

  Once all the 

acid is in, cover the 

fill ports with a wet 

paper towel. 

 Attach your 

trickle charger.  

Leave it alone until 

your charger shows 

its done.  That's it.  

Now it's a waiting 

game. 

 Once your charger turns green, shuts off, 

sends you a text or whatever it does to indicate you 

are fully charged, throw on some gloves and re-

move the paper towel (there will be some acid on 

the paper towel). 

Install the black sealing cap that was on your ac-

id container.   

 

Safety glasses. 

Don't forget em. 

 

     Brian   

Tech Advisor: Brian Richards 
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Tom,  
 

 Would you please include the 

following in the newsletter for 
me.  Thanks. 

 

 I want to thank Chapter B for 
everything all of you did for Tom 

and me during his illness.  All the 

visits, support you gave us while he 
was in the hospital meant so much to 

us both.  The "goody" bags were 

much appreciated as was all the 
wonderful food you provided after 

the funeral.   

 The donation to our church 
was wonderful, Tom so loved his 

church!  But most of all, thank you 

for all your prayers (we will never 

have to have our knees replaced 
when down on them in prayer).  All 

of you are truly our family and we 

love each and everyone of you.   
 He is greatly missed but not 

forgotten.  Thank you so much,. 

 
Debbie Rhoads 

 

Also, here is a recipe from Debbie:   

Crock Pot Cake 
1 package Chocolate Cake Mix 

1 pint Sour Cream 
1 Small package Instant Chocolate Pudding 

1 Small package Chocolate Chips (semi-sweet) 

3/4 Cup Vegetable Oil 
4 eggs 

1 cup Water 

Spray crock pot with Pam.  Mix all ingredients together and pour into crock 
pot.  Cook on LOW for approx. 5 hours.  Dip out and throw a scoop (or 2) of va-

nilla ice cream on it, hot fudge cake! 
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Pit bull jack, used once, 

with Goldwing adapter 

$150.00, Contact Wally 

for more info 

Misc items for sale by  

Brian Richards 

7614 Berrycoat Drive  

Corryton, TN 37721 

865-249-6173  

Email: barljr@comcast.net 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 
 
 
Although most of January gave us snow and 
colder temps, the last few days of the month 
warmed up to the point that we all saw a few mo-
torcycles come out on the road. What a great 
feeling to be out riding in the last week of Janu-
ary! When taking your bike out during one of 
these weather breaks, don't forget to do a good 
TCLOCKS inspection right after removing your 
battery maintainer connections. Underinflated 
tires are almost guaranteed due to the cold 
temps we have seen during storage. 
 
Once out on the road, watch for changes in the 
color of the pavement. Even though these are 
probably routes that you are familiar with, you 
may encounter a section of road that may have 
undergone a temporary repair or may show 
signs of loose gravel from a recent "seal coating" 
operation where loose gravel may have been 
spread over sticky tar to seal cracks in the pave-
ment. Traction always suffers when gravel is pre-
sent whether you are on two or three wheels. 
 

Some roadway repairs may have involved the re-
painting of lane lines. These re-painting projects 
are sometimes done in a hurry without the use of 
road cones to allow a proper drying time before 
being exposed to traffic. Many road paints are oil 
based and silicone is added to speed drying time 
and extend wear. Also, the addition of glass 
beads give the lines a reflective quality. When 
the paint process is done on a windy day or cars 
are allowed to drive over the fresh paint smear-
ing it along the roadway, a new even more slip-
pery road surface exists for us to deal with as 
glass beads are like miniature ball bearings on 
the pavement. 
 
Keep this in mind when you see smeared road 
paint on the pavement. These painted lines are 
also very slippery when wet. 
Until next time, ride safer        
     
 

Jerry 
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2/1 JoAnn Smith 

2/2 Bill DeGuire 

2/6 Glenn Riedel 

2/15 Helen Burleson 

2/17 Ann Cutsinger 

2/23 David Underwood 

Chapter M meets the 2nd Tuesday each month.  

Eat at 6:00  pm meeting at 7:00 pm..                 

Chapter M meets at the Fort Loudon Medical 
Center in Lenoir City.  Mel & Renee McInerney 

865-809-1466 

Chapter A2 meets the 3rd Monday each month 

at O’Charlie’s Eat at 6pm Meet at 6:30, 364 

Fountain View Circle Spring Brook Center, 

Newly appointed CD Larry & Margret Borne, 

Phone: 865-856-6179. 

Chapter F meets the  3rd Thursday Golden Corral, 

2905 West Andrew Johnson Highway,  

Morristown, TN 37814. Eat 6:30 pm/Meet 7:30 

pm CD Bill Potter 865-254-9218  

Chapter T meets the 4th Tuesday Each month  at 

the Shoney’s 315 Emory Rd, Powell 

Eat at 6:00 pm/Meet at 7:00 pm  CD:  

Jean Brock 865-567-7877.  

Chapter B meets the 1st Tuesday each month at 

Shoney’s Clinton Exit 122 off I-75 North  

Eat at 6:00 pm meeting  at 7:00 pm.  

Call Tom & Kathy Peck 423-907-9712 

 

New Chapter Golf Shirts see Pat 
Chapter “Bee” Embroidered Hats: $12 

Place you Order with Pat Talley 
 

Give me a call, email me or see you at the next meeting 
 

  INVENTORY CONSISTS OF THE FOLLOWING: 
 

       Tennessee visitation pins (Shape of State)........$4.00 ea. 

  TN-B Hanger Bars …. ......................................   2.00 

  Region N   4” Patch .   ...………………………  6.00 

  Red/ White 4” GWRRA Patch ………….……  6.00 

  Black/Gold 4" GWRRA Patch.........................   6.00 

  Black/Gold l0" GWRRA Patch.......................  14.00 

  Red/White  l0" GWRRA Patch.......................  14.00 
  Blue & Red District Patch —–-——————   5.00 

  TN District Pin—- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  4.00 

Chapter B 25 Year Patch..........Free to Chapter B members 
 

We can order so many more goodies - such as - a GWRRA Mouse Pad 

for your computer, GWRRA Ball Caps in various colors, Coasters, 

Earrings, Logo Vest Clip Chains, License Plates, Bolo Ties, Happy 

Face Antenna Ball - and so much more (just too much to list here). 

LET'S GO SHOPPING!  

See the “Quarter Master” 

    Pat Talley 

   423-562-1962 or talleylakeside@gmail.com 

Chapter C meets the 3rd Tuesday each month at  

MaMa's House Buffet 2608 N John B Dennis 

Hwy. Kingsport, Eat at 6:00pm and start the Gath-

ering at 7:00pm. TN  Call Richard & Connie 

Pendleton, 423-245-8484 

Chapter C2 meets the 3rd Saturday at Shoney's, 

4148 US 127, Crossville, Eat at 8:00 am        

Gathering at 9:00 am CD Buddy & Brenda 

Turner, 931-484-7337 

 
 

 

2/1 Bob & Ruth McIntyre 

2/2 Marvin & Carolyn Owens 

Lets go Visit! 
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http://goo.gl/maps/y7JYD
http://goo.gl/maps/y7JYD
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
mailto:strutn42@StrutnRStuff.net
http://g.co/maps/jrgnv


 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

APRIL 05 - TN-B monthly Chapter Gathering, at 

Shoney’s, 6 p.m. dinner, 7 p.m. gathering 
Apr 09-10 - Chapter ride to Rock City, Ruby Falls and 

Lookout Mountain, followed by Saturday dinner at 

Bea’s in Chattanooga, followed by a trip to the Chatta-

nooga Aquarium on Sunday 
Apr 19 - Dinner ride, Dean’s Restaurant and Bakery, Oak 

Ridge, TN, meet there at 6:30pm 

Apr 23 - Chapter ride, Jacob Myer’s, Dayton, TN 
Apr 28-30 - 19 - TN District “Spring Fling” Rally, Pigeon 

Forge, TN 

Apr 28 - Dinner ride during Spring Fling, Joe’s Crab 
Shack, meet there at 6:30pm 

MAY 03 - TN-B monthly Chapter Gathering, at Shoney’s,  

 6 p.m. dinner, 7 p.m. gathering 

May 04 - TN-C 17th St. Jude Golf Tournament, Blountville, 
TN, 1pm 

May 12 - TN-B Ride For Kids Team meeting, Honda of 

Knoxville, 3p 
May 14 - Chapter cook-out at Jack & Debbie Burnett’s, 

meet at I-40 exit 398 at 9a 

May 17 - Dinner ride, Slappy’s BBQ, near I-75 exit 117, 

meet there at 6:30pm 
May 20-21 - Region N mini-Rally, Hungry Mother State 

Park, Marion, VA 

May 20-21 - TN-C 33rd Roan Mountain Steakout 
May 28-29 - Chapter weekend ride to Lane motor museum 

in Nashville, TN 

JUNE 04 - Chapter ride to Mayfield dairy tour followed by 
dinner at Dinner Bell in Sweetwater, TN 

Jun 07 - TN-B monthly Chapter Gathering, at Shoney’s,  

 6 p.m. dinner, 7 p.m. gathering 

Jun 10 - Chapter ride to Smokie’s game, meet at Cracker 
Barrel at I-40 exit 398 at 5p 

Jun 11 - Chapter ride to Pig & Chick in Rogersville, TN 

Jun 18 - Chapter ride to Stern’s KY railroad museum 
Jun 23 - Dinner ride, Ridge BBQ, Cove State Lake Park, 

near I-75 exit 132, meet there at 6:30pm 

Jun 25 - TN-B Ride For Kids BBQ at Deals Gap Motorcy-
cle Lodge, leave from Honda of Knoxville, time TBA 

JULY 05 TN-B monthly Chapter Gathering, at Shoney’s,  
 6 p.m. dinner, 7 p.m. gathering 

Jul 08-10 - Chapter weekend ride riding the Blue Ridge 

Parkway end-to-end 

Jul 16 - Chapter ride to Green Tomato, Mooresburg, TN 
Jul 19 - Dinner ride, TBD 

Jul 22-23 - WV District Rally, Summersville, WV 

Jul 30 - Chapter ride to Amis Mill, Rogersville, TN 
AUGUST 02 - TN-B monthly Chapter Gathering, at 

Shoney’s, 6 p.m. dinner, 7 p.m. gathering 

Aug 04 - TN-C 7th Putt-Putt Tournament, Kingsport, TN, 
5p 

Aug 06 - Chapter ride to Carver’s Apple orchard, Cosby, 

TN 

Aug 13-14 - Chapter weekend ride to Barber Motorsports 
museum & Little Mountain state park 

Aug 16 - Dinner ride, Concord Lakeside Tavern, meet 

there at 6:30pm 
Aug 18-20 - KY District Rally, Cave City, KY 

Aug 30-Sep 03 - Wing Ding, Billings. MT 

SEPTEMBER 06 - TN-B monthly Chapter Gathering, at 
Shoney’s, 6 p.m. dinner, 7 p.m. gathering 

Sep 17 - Chapter ride to Cookie Jar café, Dunlap, TN 

Sep 20 - Dinner ride, Hot Rod’s, Maryville, meet there at 

6:30pm 
Sep 22-24 - NC District Rally, Cherokee, NC 

Sep 29-Oct 01 - NC District Rally, Tanglewood Mall, Roa-

noke, VA (tentative dates) 
OCTOBER 04 - TN-B monthly Chapter Gathering, at 

Shoney’s, 6 p.m. dinner, 7 p.m. gathering 

Oct 07 - Ride For Kids training, Clinton Harley Davidson, 

7p 
Oct 08 - Ride For Kids, early registration & info booth at 

Honda of Knoxville 

Oct 09 - Ride For Kids, registration 12p 
Oct 18 - Dinner ride, Apple Barn, Sevierville, meet there at 

6:30pm 

Oct 22 - TN-B Fall Colors Ride 
NOVEMBER 01 - TN-B monthly Chapter Gathering, at 

Shoney’s, 6 p.m. dinner, 7 p.m. gathering 

Nov 15 - Dinner ride, Longhorn Steakhouse, Turkey Creek, 

meet there at 6:30pm 
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Brian Richards  
Chapter B Ride 
Coordinator 



  

Knoxville Sunsphere Wings 

GWRRA Chapter TN-B  

Senior Director Tom & Kathy Peck  

153 Deerwood Lane 

Lafollette, TN 37766 

tomkatpeck@msn.com 
To: 

Chapter TN-B 

February2016 Newsletter 

Ride Safe! & Ride Aware 

Enjoying the Mountains of East Tennessee! 

Gold Wing Road Riders Association 

TN-B 

Knoxville  

Gold Wing Road Riders Association 


